

## **CIP Agenda 10-03-19**

- Introductions
- Explain the role/duties of the committee
- Give a tentative timeline for future meetings
- Elect positions
- Next meeting will be in late October
- Explain the Parent Compact, Title 1, CIP plan, and the Pre-K Family Engagement Plan

### **CIP Meeting Notes 10-3-19**

**Present:** Dee-Dee Gryder, Tonya Pate, Laurie Butler, Jessica Holland, Kevin Betik, Kati Arnold, Heather Novy, Jane Hoffman, Beverly Campbell, Vanessa Gerich, Delanna Montgomery, Christina Martinez, Abby Bradbury, Rhonda Freeland, Gina Culpepper

**Purpose of meeting:** To meet all members, go over an overview/procedures of the committee, give a hard copies of a few things to all members, vote for a chairperson, assistant chairperson, and the secretary.

#### **Key Points discussed:**

- Chairperson - Dee-Dee Gryder
- Assistant Chairperson - Tonya Pate
- Secretary - Jessica Holland
- Timeline discussed of what to expect when we meet for our four required meetings to be held in October, January, March, and May/June.
- Parent compact, Title I CIP plan itself, and Pre-K Family Engagement Plan all discussed and copies given to all members present
- Description of needs assessment and explanation of how staff brainstorms and makes decisions based on the data and that leads to a new campus plan for the following year
- Discussed how the campus plan ties to the budget needs (Local, Title 5, Title 1, PTO, etc..(so what are our needs). We have local money that we have to use to spend yearly. When teachers have needs, we use this money to meet those needs. We also receive funds from Title I that can be used to supplement the local money. Title V allows you to put out a wish list to the district. We can gain additional funds through Title V (sensory room and Jack Hartmann have been paid for in this way in the past). What would we want to have for our school that we could use title money for in order to provide things for our campus

that we would normally not have. PTO earns funds through our cookie dough fundraiser each fall that also provides things for our campus needs.

- Discussed how decisions are made (ideas created by campus committee and presented to the CIP and approved there). Staff creates a needs assessment in the Spring Semester (what is working well, needs we have, things to improve, etc). Then the CIP reviews the plan and monitors progress.
- Discussed the evaluation process. We will look at each item within the campus plan and give it a score based on the progress of our year at the current meeting.
- Q & A time  
Are there any guidelines/requirements for spending the title money? Needs to be something outside of the box that our local money would not typically be able to provide. Things should benefit all students/staff. Playground needs: equipment, shading, new trikes, balls, etc. Drapes and cables would possibly work that could be put up and removed would be something to look into. Big awning like Getzendaner Park possibly?

**Next meeting is planned for:** October 31st at 2:00